WESTWOOD VILLAGE BOARD MEETING – May 23, 2017
Meeting was held at Westwood Country Club at 5:00 pm

Members of the Board in attendance:  Fred Berger, Robyn DeMott, Reed Shafer, Doug Schukar and Sandy Gantt

Fred called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm

Mr Sansone of Pool Tron presented his Site Plan for a new pool at #11 Westfield Lane in Westfield Subdivision.  The plan includes a request for a variance to the 50’ Rear Set Back Building line.  The plan currently shows the pool and pool deck approximately 20’ to 25’ feet over the building line.

Jose Derdoy and Togni Agustina, the owners of the property were also in attendance.  They presented a copy of the plan that has been signed by the neighbors on either side and across the street as an indication of their agreement to allow the variance.

Fred asked if Togni could email him a copy.

Reed asked about the property behind the house and where  the pool equipment would be located on the lot.

Mr Sansone explained that the lot behind the subject is actually in the City of Frontenac and he believes their setback lines are 25 feet.  He also said that the house was not located anywhere near the property line and that there are lots of large trees blocking the view of the rear neighbors.  The pool equipment would be located right next to the house.

Fred expressed his feelings about the large variance being requested and how this decision could affect future requests.  

Sandy asked if a landscape plan was available.

Mr Sansone explained that they didn’t install the landscaping, but he could assist in having one put together.

Robyn asked if a pool house was in their future plans.

Togni said that it was not.

Fred said that we would want to review a landscape plan if we approved the variance, but didn’t want the home owner to incur the expense until we decide on the variance

Doug questioned if the pool should really be called a structure and therefore wouldn’t be subject to the same variance rules

Fred suggested that we table discussion until he can call Frontenac to inquire about their setback rules.

Fred made a motion to table the discussion, Reed seconded the motion and everyone voted unanimously to table to the following meeting.

Mr Sansone, Jose and Togni thanked everyone and left the meeting.

Fred said that we need to schedule a town hall in the next month or so to discuss the potential B’nai El  project and finish the discussion on  #11 Westfield Lane.

Fred had to leave to attend another meeting.

Robin continued the meeting.

Robin distributed the financial statement for everyone to review.  The impact fees are up this year.  All other revenue and expenses are about the same.  

Upon a motion duly made and seconded, the meeting concluded at 5:55 pm.

